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CALIFORNIA ASSOCIATION OF CLERKS AND ELECTION OFFICIALS

Minutes

County Clerk Legislative Committee Meeting

March 26, 2008

Sacramento, CA 

Attendee





Representing

Vicki Petersen   Committee Co-Chair


Sonoma County

Terri Lipscomb





Alameda County

Barbara Chambers



            Contra Costa County

Marlene F. Smith




Los Angeles County

Craig Kramer





Sacramento County

Kenton Owyang, Karen Hong 



San Francisco County

Wardell House                                                          
Santa Clara County

David Valenzuela




Ventura County

Sheila Harmon





Ventura County

Matt Siverling





Legislative Representative



Clancy Leland





Legislative Representative

Vicki Petersen convened the meeting at 10:10 a.m.

Approved Minutes of February 27, 2008 with change to add Clancy Leland in attendance.

The committee reviewed and assigned the preliminary list of bills dated 3/19/08.  Members are to review and report on their assigned bills at the next meeting.  Copies of bill analysis are to be e-mailed to all committee members prior to the next meeting by the member assigned to track the bill.

Vicki reported that she, Kathie & Matt would be participating in a conference call on April 1, with the Dept. of Insurance to discuss our proposed amendments to SB 1279.  The committee discussed the logistics of clerks issuing surety certificates based on the information shown in the Dept. of Insurance public website.  Karen raised concerns regarding how current the information on their website is, and how a cancelled, revoked or suspended record would be shown.  Vicki said she’d bring these issues up with the Dept. of Insurance representative during the conference call.

Vicki opened discussion of the “draft” legislative platform.  

Discussion was held on the platform, and minor modifications were suggested. 

The proposed platform will be distributed to CACEO Membership prior to the annual conference in July, and discussed at one of the conference sessions.  After discussion, the “final version” will be distributed and voted on by the membership.  The final approved version will be distributed at the New Law Workshop in December.

Discussion was continued to the next meeting on April 23, 2008.

Adjourn 12:15 p.m. 

___________________________

Vicki Petersen
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